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October 22, 2019

Jonathan Zulyniak
Manager Environmental Services
Norcraft Canada
1980 Springfield Road
Springfield, MB R2C 2Z2
Via Email: Jonathan.Zulyniak@masterbrand.com

Dear Mr Zulyniak:

Re: Norcraft Canada - Notice of Alteration

Thank you for Notice of Alteration submitted on August 13, 2019 and additional information
provided on September 26 and October 9, 2019 which proposes the installation of an additional
baghouse at the facility located at 1980 Springfield Road in the Rural Municipality of Springfield.
It is understood that the installation is because the existing two baghouses are not capable of handling
the increased production. It is anticipated that the additional baghouse will mitigate potential
emission from the facility. In accordance with The Environment Act any alteration at the
Development including an alteration in production capacity shall be approved by the Director.

I have reviewed the alteration request and concluded that the environmental effects of the
alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment
Act, your alteration is approved as described in the August 13, 2019 Notice of Alteration.

Ifyoil have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Nada Suresh at (204) 945-8214
or Nada.Suresh@gov.mb.ca.

Yours sincerely,

Siobhan Burland Ross, M. Eng., P. Eng.
Director
The Environment Act

c: S. Kohler/ Y. Hawryliukl N. Suresh - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch
Eshetu Beshada, Environmental Engineer, Environmental Approvals Branch
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